Executive Office, Utah Territory
    G. S. L. City            June                 1853

To
The Secretary of State
Washington City  D. C.
Sir,'
I am pleased to acknowledge
the receipt of Thirty Seven Copies of the               first Session of the Thirty Seventh Congress, per mail on the 21st inst., very much damaged on the Route.
                                                             I have the honor to be
Very Respectfully
Your obt. Servt.
Brigham Young
Governor
[bookmark: _GoBack]
